
Sharps Meeting January 11, 2022  

Attendees: Tom S, Jerry H, Pam G, Bud M, Bill A, Franklin M., Mary V – Recording Secretary  

E-mail from Aimee with regrets unable to attend this meeting, indicating that the posts were being 
painted and should be ready in a couple of weeks. Further discussion needed regarding installation in 
concrete to be done in the spring.  

Maddox with the help of his father should be submitting a bid for mowing in the 2022 season. Pam will 
contact Aimee in regards to Maddox’s SSN# to issue the 1099-NEC. 

Tom – two invitations to join the board, one contacted him after last meeting with no response to 
invitation. Jerry’s brother-in-law Bob also invited is somewhat reluctant and needs time to think about 
it. Jerry will ask him to sit in on a meeting and see what it is all about.  

Jerry – one website contact about purchasing a single lot for two cremations from John Psomas. He will 
look at the map and decide on location.  

No burials scheduled.  

Search continues for new source for corner stones. Don Hicks relayed to Tom that he is having difficulty 
locating a source as well. He advised caution needed when dealing with the Quarryville contact. 
Baltimore contact mentioned in the last meeting has sets of marble stones at affordable price with no 
delivery. Pam to contact Don Hicks on possible group order since he is responsible for multiple locations. 
Granite vs. marble discussed and test purchases from each source as a possibility. Delivery vs. pick-up 
also discussed.  

Bob has seen a mystery man on site cleaning stones. End product looks good, but there is concern about 
the safety of the product being used. Need to identify the man and obtain more information.  

Frank placed a new trash can on site, black, with holes for drainage and chained it to the fence. It has a 
bit smaller opening than the previous one, but can be opened in the future if needed. Bud will remove 
the old blue one which is cracked and beyond useful.  

Winter is upon us and snow removal was discussed. Will use Rick Birney as in previous years as needed 
and Tom will make contact. Road markers are in place.  

Tax needs for 2021. Tom will make the on-line filing to the state confirming organization existence and 
property ownership. 

Added from Jerry e-mail after the meeting 

Sorry, I was having speaker issues and couldn’t hear what was going on so left early. 
I wanted to mention that Tom and I walked the cemetery grounds and noticed quite a few headstones that 
are not indicated on the map. Most contain the name of the owner of the lot so not a big deal but we 
found one missing. 
Center Section Row 10 Lot 2 has a stone for Deborah Jones as well as one for Frost. Next to that in Lot 3 
Watson is listed as owner but they switched ownership from Center Section Row 10, Lot 3 to Above the 
Driveway Row 30, Lot 2  

 


